

Summer, 1977

SABIN SUMMER FUN

We have been able to secure limited funds to operate a summer fun program for kids, grades 1 - 5, beginning July 27, 1977, to August 23, 1977, 8:30 a.m. until 3:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. We will have drama, sports, art and recreation. We can register about 100 youngsters, so you better sign up early. Please call Sabin School at 288-6538 or Irvington School at 288-6401. Irvington School will have the same Summer Fun Program from June 22 to July 19.

Both programs are free--open to the public and sponsored by Summer '77, the Portland Park Bureau and Portland Community Schools.

More questions? Call Don Liedel, Lee Paavola or Jerry Olson.

WHAT'S HAPPENING

Sabin Neighborhood Association Potluck will be held on June 27, 1977, at Sabin School, 4013 N. E. 18th. Bill Beck will be there to answer any questions about Sabin School in its first year as a primary center.

Come and enjoy yourself and bring a: main dish, salad, or dessert, (we are contacting a number of people to ensure that there is a good mix...) so bring anything you wish.

For any questions, call Donna Murray at 284-7436 or Betty Walker at 771-1112, extension 261, work.

Report - The Conditional Use Request for a parking lot at 11th and Beech was denied by the Planning Bureau Hearing Officer. The Mt. Sinai Church was granted approval to enlarge their church but the parking lot was felt to be unnecessary.

THE ARTERIAL STREETS PROPOSAL WILL BE GOING BEFORE CITY COUNCIL ON JUNE 29TH AND 30TH.

DONNA MURRAY IS NOW WORKING FULL-TIME FOR THE POST OFFICE SWING SHIFT.

NANCY AND BRUCE SMITH HAVE MOVED TO NEW YORK. WE WERE SORRY TO SEE THEM GO AND WISH THEM LUCK. NANCY WAS THE SABIN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION SECRETARY AND WAS ACTIVE IN SABIN SCHOOL ACTIVITIES, LAUBACH READING INSTRUCTION AND MANY OTHER ACTIVITIES.

CANDIDATES FOR THE MOST VISIBLE NEIGHBORHOOD IMPROVEMENTS

The improvement to the house on the S. W. corner of 15th and Fremont. Not long ago it was vacant and dilapidated, but look at it the next time you go by.

Also notice the corner of 7th and Fremont. A new wig shop has opened there and they have really fixed up that awful corner.....formerly a Plaid Pantry.

Remember.....THE READING TREE PROGRAM will be opening July 5, 1977, at Irving Park. It will be operating from 10:00 a.m. until 2:30 a.m. every week day. It will go through the summer until August 26, 1977,

with two supervisors present. Reading can be fun!!!!!

Sabin Community Association

Survey

1.	Have you ever attended a Sabin Community Association meeting? No	
	Why	
2.	Would you be interested in getting involved with the Sabin Community Association?	
	YesNoMaybe examplesHistory	
	If Yes, Name Address Phone Traffic Comm. Schools Streets	
	The Community Association's first goal is to improve neighbor communication through the newsletter and neighborhood hot line.	
3.	Do you receive the Sabin Community Association newsletter?YesNo	
4.	Would you be interested in delivering the newsletter to your neighbors on your block only? Yes No If yes, Name Address Phone	
5.	Do you like the idea of having a community newsletter here in the Sabin Neighborhood? Yes No Don't Care	
6.	It has been suggested, that the Sabin residents set up a neighborhood hot line that would allow your neighbors to let you know if your children need help, or are causing problems in the neighborhood.	
	a. Would you be willing to work with other neighbors to make this project successful? Yes No If yes, Name Address Phone	
7.	Do you have <u>one</u> suggestion for improving communication in the Sabin neighborhood?	
eau	Sabin Community Associations second goal is to support Sabin School in acational activities as well as other groups which strive to improve the munity.	
8.	Were you aware that Sabin School is a Community School with classes and activities for adults and children after school and evenings?	
	YesNo	
9.	Have you ever received a Community School brochure in the mail?	
	Voc	

10.	Did you know that there is a senior citizens group with open membership that meets every Tuesday at Noon at Sabin School for lunch and fun activities? Yes No		
11. Have you ever attended a community school class?			
	YesNo If yes, what		
	If no, why not_		
	Nothing Interesting		
12.	Would you like to plan adult classes and activities in the community shool program? Yes No No Address Phone		
13.	If you were to attend a class or meeting at Sabin in the evening, would you need a babysitting service? YesNo		
14.	4. Please share three (3) ideas for classes that would interest you or your family. 1		
	3		
	examples:drawingcandlemaking		
15.	Would you like to teach a community school class to other adults or children? Yes No		
	Name Address Phone		
abou stre acti	Sabin Community Association's third goal (the last one we will talk today) is to upgrade home improvements, beautification of neighborhood ets, lights, parks, and neighborhood facilities through self-help vities as well as encouraging city, county, and private agencies to er needed community services.		
16.	Are you aware of the low interest home improvement loans that are available in this community?		
	YesNo		
17.	Is there a special project in your neighborhood that needs the attention of the Sabin Community Association? YesNo		
18.	The city will be working on its "Comprehensive Plan" and wants neighborhoods to participate. Sabin's adopted plan is basicly to keep zoning as it presently exists: (100 blocks R5L, residential single family), 1/2 block R2.5, (multi-family/single family), 1/2 block C4 (small neighborhood businesses) 1 block C-2 (tradewell). Do you favor this zoning? Yes No Would you be willing to work on the zoning and planning committee? Yes No		
19.	Would you support the idea of residential care facility in the Sabin		

	neighborhood? Yes No .
	Physically handicapped Yes No
	Prison release Yes No
	Mentally handicapped Yes No
20.	Is the city providing adequate services to your community? Yes No
21.	Would you volunteer to work in a neighborhood clean up? Yes No
	If yes, Name
	Address
	Phone
22.	Do you have any major concerns that we have not mentioned?
Tha	nk you for your time and named aired.
mad	nk you for your time and participation. Results of this survey will be

SABIN COMMUNITY SCHOOLS

survey to: Sabin School, 4013 N. E. 18th, Portland, Oregon 97212.

made available through the Sabin Community Association. Please return

Sabin Community School has ended a successful spring semester. We had a total participation of 1,024 and we had 87 people enrolled in classes. We would like to offer a special thanks to the following Community School Teachers:

Mr. Darrell Smith	Home Repairs
Ms. Patty Baum (4-H)	Photography
Mr. Williams	Macrame'
Ms. Clora Johnson	Slimnastics
Mr. Harrison	Senior Citizens
Ms. Geri Hammond	Cub Scout leaders
Mrs. Betty Jenkins	Piano
Dr. Paul Tucker	Reading
Mr. Lou Harris (4-H)	Fishing
Ms. Judy Appelman	Reading
Mr. Al Grove	Drivers Education

Next fall we are looking forward to continuing slimnastics, piano, photography, senior citizens, cub scouts, plus new programs of camp fire girls, soccer, interior decorating and other possibilities.

Please complete the survey enclosed in this newsletter to let us know what classes you would like to take.

Also, if you would like to be instrumental in helping the community schools form new classes and other activities; we need members on our Advisory Council. Let Don Liedel know if you are interested.

NEIGHBOR'S FAIR

July 17, 1977

Sabin Community Neighborhood Association is having a booth in the Neighbor's Fair. Gerald Reynolds is going to display his rug weaving, art, and other handy work. If you have something to share in our Neighbor's Fair Booth, let us know.

Nutrition seems to be the key word at the Lending Library these days. A potluck lunch was held as an end to the parent classes and salads were in abundance. Laura Carlson, a nutrition aide, spoke to the gals about nutrition in the homes, and about a class being offered this summer for moms and kids. The class is taught by moms to kids——it's a class on cooking! Lots of goodies will be had for all.

And Ruth Fulfs is sporting a new figure thanks to a new nutritional diet plan she's found. Interested in her secret of success? Call Ruth at 287-0448 and find out!

SWEET THINGS

We have a neighbor by the name of Linette True, 3342 N. E. 16th, 282-4193, who supplies large chocolate chip cookies to local shops. Her small bakery also decorates cakes for special occasions like birthdays and weddings. Linette takes extra care in preparing her "sweet things" as she feels the extra care makes her goodies special for special occasions. If you are interested in her service, please give her a call.

YMCA SUMMER PROGRAM

Day camps and resident camps for youth and teens are being held this summer through the YMCA. Camps include Camp Collins "On the Sandy", Camp Meehan at Spirit Lake, and two Portland area day camps. Also all-day fund trips for youth (boys and girls), seven (7) years and older will be held each Wednesday, plus teen programs featuring trips, games and special interest classes will take place in the YMCA Project Move youth centers located in Southeast and Northeast Portland. Call the YMCA Urban Services, 223-YMCA, for more information.

SABIN POTLUCK

As part of the May Festival, Sabin parents enjoyed a successful potluck dinner and children's play. There were some 350 parents and staff, all had a terrific time.

PAPER DRIVE

Next year Sabin School has plans for a paper drive. Please save all your newspapers over the summer and plan to donate them to the paper drive for Sabin students.

HAVE A NICE SUMMER!

Contributing Articles By:

Betty Walker Donna Murray Don Liedel Jan Burgess Lee Paavola